
Administrative Council Meeting Minutes  
December 2, 2024, 4:00-5:00 PM  

 
Agenda 

• College Announcements  
• Announcements from the Council 
• Vote on Teaching Professor/Scholar in Residence Policy 
• Secure Computing Update 
• All College Meeting Topics/Format 
• Preparing for the Federal Government Transition 

 
Dean Keith Molenaar began the meeting at 4:00 p.m. 

College Announcements  
Reminder of the All-College Meeting and the CEAS Faculty & Staff Holiday Party on December 4.  

The Gift Fund Spend Policy committee is meeting and developing a two-phased approach to the topic. As 
a first phase, the committee is expanding the discussion to address the large number of gift funds with 
low utilization. The second phase will develop a spend policy that better addresses the complexities of 
the gift funds by purpose and annual funds available. More details will be shared as the committee 
progresses.  

An update on the schools discussion from the previous meeting is ongoing will be shared at the college 
meeting on Wednesday.  

Merit reviews for faculty are complete. Amy Javernick-Will, Associate Dean for Faculty Advancement, 
thanked the council for helping meet the deadlines to get those in on time; please watch for any 
requests for documentation that may be needed as they are processed.  

The campus web migration is still ongoing, and Keith thanked the council for their patience and to the 
Communications team for their hard work on it. This has been a heavy lift and Keith asked for continued 
patience and diligence from the council, and reminded them to make sure to use the webform to 
request edits/report problems on the website.  

Chris Sachs, our new Assistant Dean for Operations, Facilities, and Safety, was introduced to the council. 
 

Announcements from the Council  
Alana Davis-Delaria, Chair of Engineering Staff Council (ESC), let the council know of growing concerns 
from staff and faculty about potential installation of new windows in ECOT. The concerns stem from the 
possibility of these new windows not being able to open and the temperature issues that occupants in 
ECOT face with the HVAC system. Chris Sachs confirmed that he is aware of the project and getting up to 
speed on details. Discussion followed and Keith asked Chris to take the lead in organizing a listening 
session with the ESC, Faculty Governance Council (FGC), and ECOT tenants to discuss the need for the 
project and the concerns of the occupants. The council should watch for updates and announcements 
from Chris.  
 
Amy Javernick-Will thanked the council for all their work on the faculty searches and FLRC processes and 
reminded them that sabbatical requests are due today.  

Monique McCloud, Assistant Dean for Organizational Development, Culture and Equity, reminded the 
council that spring graduate appointments for program students are also due today.   

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fform.asana.com%2F%3Fk%3DJ24otJs63CRL_O8rfdIQcA%26d%3D221372384534556&data=05%7C02%7CMeagan.Jones%40colorado.edu%7C412403d5e28749828bd308dd07d6e140%7C3ded8b1b070d462982e4c0b019f46057%7C1%7C0%7C638675341676145681%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=NXGN7oBQACo%2BAnuWihdsJy%2BxxvWQWTlbCnJKezvEI8Q%3D&reserved=0


Malinda Zarske reminded the council of the IDE Design EXPO taking place this Sunday, December 7 on 
campus and encouraged council members to please attend and support the students.  

 
Vote on Teaching Professor/Scholar in Residence Policy 
Amy Javernick-Will gave a brief review of the ~18 month process to develop the Policy and Process for 
the Reappointment and Promotion of Teaching Professor Series Faculty and the Reappointment of 
Scholars in Residence in the College of Engineering and Applied Science (see meeting minutes from April 
2024 and October 2024). The council voted unanimously in favor of the policy.  The final document will 
be posted on the college website.  

 
Secure Computing Update 
Medford Moorer, Assistant Dean for Strategic Initiatives, provided an update on the CEAS Secure 
Computing project, including progress made so far and the action plan development phases and 
timeline (see attached slides for details). He thanked everyone for identifying delegates for their units 
and emphasized the importance of supporting them throughout this process as they work to gather 
information from faculty and staff. Campus aims to have the project completed by October 2025; the 
council can expect to see updates along the way along with a dedicated webpage that will be launched 
soon for reference. If there are any questions or concerns about this process, please contact Medford.  

 
All-College Meeting Topics and Format  
Keith reminded the council of the upcoming All-College Meeting this Wednesday, December 4 at 1:00 
PM in the JSCBB building and/or online. He also discussed topics and format for this meeting and how he 
plans to bridge the December and January meetings together. In the December meeting, Keith will share 
brief college updates, and then there will be a series of three presentations on Innovation and 
Entrepreneurship, AI, and Shared Equity Leadership. Each presenter will lay the groundwork for the 
January meeting where we will have breakout groups prompted by the questions in the December 
meeting.  

 
Preparing for the Federal Government Transition  
Keith opened up a brief discussion with the council on preparing for the federal government transition 
and potential changes and impacts that are expected and/or likely to be experienced on campus and 
reminded them of the importance of being aware of what is happening since higher education is a big 
topic with the new administration. The change will likely be slow shift, not a cliff, campus could 
experience significant impacts in the areas of international students and programs, DEI, admissions, 
accreditation, divisive concepts, Title IX, higher education funding (research), and privatization and 
taxation (see attached slides for details). 
 
Discussion with the council followed, with an emphasis on gaining an understanding of what 
communications are/are not being sent by campus and a desire for more communication from the 
college and campus leadership. Keith encouraged the council, as leaders of the college, to engage in 
these conversations with their units and give him feedback where there are issues or challenges.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:00 PM 
 

https://www.colorado.edu/program/ide/ide-design-expo-2024
https://www.colorado.edu/engineering/media/14827
https://www.colorado.edu/engineering/media/14827
https://www.colorado.edu/engineering/media/14684
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Election



What it Could Mean





Potential Areas

• DACA Students and Undocumented Persons
• Impact on International Students and Programs
• DEI
• Campus Protest - Antisemitism
• Admissions
• Accreditation
• Divisive Concepts
• Title IX – Transgender Rights
• Higher Education Funding
• Privatization and Taxation



Today’s News



Potential Areas of 
Impact

Impact on International Students and Programs

DEI

Admissions

Accreditation

Divisive Concepts

Title IX

Higher Education Funding - Research

Privatization and Taxation



Legal Issues
Higher Education Reauthorization Act

Administrative Procedures Act 

Loper Bright – Administrative Deference

Major Questions Doctrine

Coercion v Compulsion

Unconstitutional Conditions Doctrine

Anticommandeering Doctrine



United States Supreme Court



Responses
System Administration – Governmental 
Relations at State and Federal Level

Consultation with Attorney General’s 
Office

Engagement with AAU, ACE, and other 
higher education associations

Campus Working Groups

Need Your Ideas
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